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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE SOUTH ESSEX AREA FORUM HELD AT OYSTER FLEET HOTEL, CANVEY ISLAND, TUESDAY 17 MARCH 2009 AT 2.00PM 
Membership

County Councillors:

	*
	R C Howard (Chairman)
	
	Miss R E Liebeschuetz 

	*
	W Archibald
	
	D W Morris

	*
	K Bobbin
	*
	R A Pearson

	
	S C Castle 
	
	Mrs I Pummell

	*
	Mrs T Chapman
	*
	Mrs J M Reeves

	
	W J C Dick
	*
	C G Riley

	*
	Mrs E M Hart
	*
	J M Schofield

	
	A M Hedley
	
	K Twitchen

	* 
	M J Howard
	*
	Mrs M J Webster

	
	P L Kirkman
	
	


* present


Partner Organisations:-






Castle Point Borough Council

	*
	Councillor A Partridge
	

	*

*

*

*

*

*

*
	Steve Rogers

Tony Belford

J Liddiard

Peter May

N Walin

Barry Dixie

Jackie Govier
	


Rochford District Council

	*
*
	Councillor T Cutmore

G Woolhouse
	


Voluntary Organisations

Also present: -

	*

*

*

*
	George Whatley

Pete Jolley

Jenny Jennings

James Jennings
	People Against Methane (PAM)

People Against Methane (PAM)

People Against Methane (PAM)

People Against Methane (PAM)


Also Present

(in order of signing the attendance book – and as there described)

Doreen Balsara 
Member of the Public

Diana Poole

Member of the Public

Brian Hume

Member of the Public

Pat Hodsoll

Member of the Public

Don Hodsoll

Member of the Public

Graham Bracci
Member of the Public

John Sheaf

Essex Chamber of Commerce

Brian Efde 

Essex Flood Forum

Lydia Senkas
Essex Flood Forum

E.D. Coyte

Visitor

Bill Dubbridge
Thames Ambulance
Matt Baker

Thames Ambulance

L Harding

Member of the Public

A Johnson

Member of the Public

B Searle

Member of the Public

Cheryl Redwin
Member of the Public

Lara Redwin

Member of the Public

Jean Reed

CISCA
Reg Reed

CISCA

A Leavers

Member of the Public

Keith Cornwell
TGSEP

Rebecca Harris
Conservative Party

Andrew Pike

South East Essex NHS
Ray Parker

South East Essex NHS

Gerry Moore

RRAVS

Max Orbach

Echo Newspaper

Officers Attending in Support

	David Moses
	Head of Member Support & Governance

	Owen Bennett
	Committee Officer

	Kate Fox
	Committee Assistant

	Ian Allen
	Major Scheme Co-ordinator (Transportation Team, Highways)

	Sean Perry
	Principal Transportation Area Co-ordinator

	Gordon Powell
	BSF Project Director


12.
Welcome and Introduction to Members, Officers and Invited Representatives of Partner Organisations

The Chairman welcomed County, District and Borough Councillors and officers to the South Area Forum meeting, as well as other invited guests and members of the public.

13.
Apologies for absence


Apologies for absence had been received from Essex County Councillor

Anthony Hedley

Apologies were also received from the following:

Paul Warren – Rochford District Council, Cllr Hipsey – Thurrock Council, Alistair Welch – London Southend Airport, Cllr D Sperring and Cllr Mrs N Jaworski – Rayleigh Town Council, Cllr Terri Sargent – Basildon District Council, 
14.
Declarations of Interest

No declarations of interest were reported.

15.
Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 20 January 2009 were approved as a correct record of the meeting.
There was one matter arising from the minutes:
Mr George Whatley referred to items 4 and 5 from the minutes, regarding the spillage of LPG at the Calor Gas Terminal on Canvey Island. Mr Whately advised that he had been told by the Environment Agency that the investigation was still ongoing. He requested that the Area Forum asked for an interim report from the Environment Agency.
Sallyanne Thallon said that she would look into this matter and report back to the Area Forum.

George Whatley also told the forum that the meeting which had been requested with key agencies was in the process of being organised. 
The Chairman noted that it was regrettable that the meeting had not yet been held. Terry Cutmore agreed, and expressed his desire to be involved in the meeting.
16.
Public Questions

The Chairman invited questions from the public on matters within the Terms of Reference of the Forum.  The following questions and responses were made:-

Brian Efde, of the Essex Flood Forum, expressed concerns over the alterations to Home Improvement Packs that will be coming active in April and the impact that this would have on house prices.

Graham Bracci, representing the Dutch Village Estate, Canvey Island, told the forum that a petition has been signed by 97% of the residents of the Dutch Village Estate expressing concerns about the Core Strategy Plans. The following questions were asked:
1) Has the planned required highways access to the proposed Dutch Village Greenbelt area, via an exisiting or proposed roundabout, been passed? If not when is it due for consultation?

2) Can the Highway Authority make available the results of the latest Traffic Flow Survey for peak times on weekdays; the predicted Traffic Flow Survey of the area after the proposed high density housing estate built; and the impact this will have on the area?
3) As the Environment Agency has halted all planning of housing development on Canvey Island due to the concerns of fresh surface water flooding, how does thte Core Strategy Planners intend to get around this problem in regards to this planning proposal?
4) Have the planners ignored the advice of the Environmental Agency Authority and still intend to build on the ‘flood plain’ despite the recommendations?

5) As there is no Evacuation Plan for Canvey Island in the event of Major Disaster, will this Core Strategy Plan put even more lives at risk by locating more people within the danger area?
Graham Bracci was reassured that Castle Point Bourough Council are consulting residents on new homes in the borough and that this was a matter for Castle Point Borough Council to address.  

Castle Point Bourough Councillor Peter May said that he felt that even with the new Castle View School and the improvements to Cornelius Vermuyden School, there will still be a shortfall in school places if the Projected Future home building on Canvey Island goes ahead. Councillor May expressed concerns that this would result in increased traffic volumes and go against the target set by our Council for climate control and CO2 emissions. 
Essex County Councillor Tracey Chapman reassured the Forum that no jobs at Essex County Council would be tendered abroad, only expertise.
Essex County Councillor Colin Riley informed the Forum that the Community Initiatives Fund (CIF) process would start again in June after the local elections. 
The forum noted that the new Fire Station at Raileigh Weir would be opening in October.

17. 
Highways Key Issues – A13, Sadlers Farm and Roscommon Way and the Basildon Enterprise Corridor 


Sean Perry, Principal Transportation Area Co-ordinator, and Ian Allen, Major Scheme Co-ordinator (Transportation Team, Highways) gave a presentation to the Forum.
Following the presentation, Sean Perry and Ian Allen answered questions from the Forum.

Responding to a question regarding the lack of a proposed link between Southend Airport and Basildon, Sean Perry explained that there was not sufficient funding for that link.

Essex County Councillor Bill Dick expressed concern that County Councillors were not consulted about this project before it went to public consultation. Essex County Councillors Tracey Chapman and Roy Pearson said that they felt the proposed rapid link roads into Southend should in fact be going to Rochford. 

Terry Cutmore, a member of Rochford District Council, said that the scheme appears to be very good. He asked Sean Perry for reassurance that there will be measures in place to keep traffic going during the construction work around Saddlers Farm Roundabout. Sean Perry replied that there will be traffic delays caused by the construction work. However, he reassured the Forum that his department are working with the constructors to minimse any disruption.

Ian Allen told the Forum that for the first year of the construction project, work would be completed away from the existing carriageway. Also, work on the Enterprise Corridor will be completed before work at Sadlers Farm begins. He also reassured the Forum that the pipelines situated on Rosscommon Way had been taken into consideration during the planning of these works. Mr Allen has also had discussions with the relevant gas companies to try to ensure that engineering works do not affect the construction work. 
18.  Update on Highway Issues

The Forum did not receive an update on Highway issues from Nick McCullagh, Area Highways Manager, as he was not in attendance. 
19.
  Building Schools for the Future (BSF)
The Forum received a presentation from Gordon Powell, BSF Project Director. 

Following the presentation, Gordon Powell answered questions from the Forum.

Responding to a question regarding the length of a Local Education Partnership (LEP) and the rate of interest on any loan secured through this arrangement, Gordon Powell said that these LEPs are on 10 year contracts. However, where a school has more than 70% New Build there will be a PFI contract. If schools are below that threshold then they receive a funding grant for a Design and Build project. He also confirmed that the BSF project team will have very strict guidance when it comes to negotiating interest rates.

Gordon Powell also reassured the Forum that despite the changing economic situation, the Government is very committed to the programme, and are encouraging the private sector to invest in the project. 

20.
NHS South East Essex proposed Strategic Plan for 2009-2014
The Forum received a presentation from Andrew Pike, Chief Executive of NHS South East Essex.

Following the presentation, Andrew Pike answered questions from the Forum.
In a response to a question on incidents of Stroke, Andrew Pike told the Forum that  Stroke care is a priority. He explained that over 40s will have regular medical checks and 100% of people who have a stroke will have access to relevant drugs within 3 hours of emergency admission. NHS South East Essex is also working to improve rehabilitation services for victims of Stroke.
He also told the Forum that small GP surgeries make sense in some areas. However, GPs need to work together if patients need to be referred on to another GP which has a certain expertise. Also, money is being invested in nurse training and dementia care clinics.
With regards to mental health issues, Andrew Pike told the Forum that there needs to be investment in therapy. Children and Adolescent Mental Health agreements have been signed to provide tier 3 services. There is now the provision for children to a qualified professional within 24 hours if they need to. There are also children’s beds in Rochford Hospital so young patients can stay in the county.
Following a question on screening for prostate cancer, Andrew Pike told the Forum the issue is being assessed by the Department of Health, and that current screening is not sufficient.
21.
Scrutiny of incidences of Cancer in South Essex  
The Forum received an oral update from David Moses, Head of Member Support and Governance.
David Moses advised the Forum that progress is being made on this project. A consultation meeting has been held with Mike Gogerty, Director of Public Health at NHS North East Essex and NHS South East Essex are actively involved. We are identifying people who can do research for us and we will commission work to investigate cancer rates in South East Essex. We are committed to deliver during this year, but it will take some time for the necessary research to be completed.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 16.20
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Chairman

